[bookmark: _GoBack]The UCML Summer Plenary, entitled “UCML Summer Plenary 2019: Surviving and Thriving: Developing a Toolkit for Languages in Difficult Times” took place on Friday 5th July 2019.
SUMMARY
The morning consisted of the Annual General Meeting, and was open to anyone belonging to a paid-up UCML member organisation (see Membership of UCML). At the AGM reports will be given by members of the Steering Group and representatives of the three nations, followed by open discussion on these and other matters. The afternoon Workshop, also open to members of all UCML Member Organisations, was on ‘Surviving and Thriving: Developing a Toolkit for Languages in Difficult Times’.

The afternoon session for the July 2019 UCML Plenary was an interactive workshop devoted to the topic of Surviving and Thriving: Developing a Toolkit for Languages in Difficult Times. The workshop was organised around small break-out groups discussing thematic areas and recommendations on how language units, departments and schools can negotiate change positively and learn from the experiences of others. Below is a list of toolkit questions which formed the basis of discussion at the afternoon workshop. The major outcome of this session is the creation of a ‘tool kit’ for Languages following the event which will be disseminated shortly.

UCML Summer Plenary 5th July 2019 Afternoon Workshop Toolkit questions   
1. What can you do to help keep senior leaders on side to support languages in an institution? 
 
2. What are the most successful strategies for responding to reviews of language programmes? 
 
3. Who can you work with to support languages beyond your School/department and institution? 
 
4. What can you do to mitigate the impact on languages of restructuring and reconfiguration? 
 
5. What can be done to support colleagues during a period of change? 
 
6. What can be done to sustain the community of linguists after a period of change?
